

高三英语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分150分,考试时间120分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号 涂黑;非选择题请用直径0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写 的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本卷命题范围: 高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是C。

1. What does the man offer to do for the woman?

A. Give her a lift.

B. Repair her car.

C. Pick up her aunt.

2. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Beautiful scenery.

B. The fine weather.

C. A perfect picnic.

3. Who will the man give the program reports to next week?

A. The woman.

B. Mr. Peterson.

C. Department heads.

4. What did the woman get?

A. A surprise from the man.

B. Her teacher's congratulations. C. The admission to a university.

5. Where does the conversation take place?

A. In a library.

B. In a hospital.

C. In a classroom.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why does the woman suggest the man book his flight right now?
 - A. She can offer him a discount.
 - B. It's cheaper if booked earlier.
 - C. It takes a long time to get tickets.

【高三1月・英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



7. When will the man book his flight?

A. Three weeks later.

B. In one week's time.

C. Tomorrow morning.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. Why is a small plant an unsuitable gift for Nelly?

A. She is bad at growing plants.

B. She doesn't like plants at all. C. She feels sad on seeing plants.

9. What will the woman do next?

A. Lend out her computer.

B. Send a bunch of flowers.

C. Buy a flower card online.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What did the man see the pet cat doing a few minutes ago?

A. Playing in the kitchen.

B. Sleeping by a window.

C. Playing with Jane's dog.

11. Where will the speakers go next?

A. A pet store.

B. A garden.

C. A garage.

12. What is the most probable relationship between the speakers?

A. New friends.

B. Former neighbors.

C. Roommates.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. For what did the man live in Beijing for about six years?

A. Touring the city.

B. A job as a doctor.

C. Further education.

14. Why is the woman going to Beijing next Friday?

A. To travel with the man.

B. To attend a job interview.

C. To visit her sister.

15. How many places of interest does the man recommend?

A. Four.

B. Five.

C. Six.

16. Where will Diana go on business next Thursday?

A. Brazil.

B. London.

C. Beijing.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. What is Catherine now?

A. A sales manager.

B. A designer.

C. A housewife.

18. What does Sassy think of taking care of children?

A. It is a temporary job.

B. It is really rewarding.

C. It is time-consuming.

19. What does Sassy succeed in doing?

A. Adopting a 3-year-old girl.

B. Seeking shelter from others. C. Balancing work and family.

20. What can we know about Cynthia?

A. She has been working part-time.

B. She has to work to support her family.

C. She has no choice but to stay at home.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

The Biggest Shopping Malls in the World

Iran Mall

Now Iran Mall is the biggest mall in the world. Located in Northwest Tehran, it covers a total area of around 21 million square feet. It's a commercial, cultural and social center. On its roof, people can do activities

【高三1月·英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服:zizzs2018



like hiking, cycling, playing tennis and even swimming. While the already finished areas of Iran Mall come together to make this mall the biggest in the world, some parts are still being built.

Central World

Located in the capital of Thailand, Central World is one of the largest shopping centers in Bangkok. The Central World mall includes 500 stores, 100 restaurants and cafés and 15 cinemas. It has a kid's zone, a learning center and two department stores. It also has its own ice rink(溜冰场).

South China Mall

The title of "World's Biggest Mall" was once held by South China Mall in China. But in 2018 the construction of the supermall in Iran brought it down one spot to second place. It covers an area of 7.1 million square feet and was opened in 2005. It includes seven different zones that are designed to be like important cities around the world. One zone includes a model Arc de Triomphe(凯旋门) like the one in Paris, and another with gondolas(long and narrow boats) in Venice.

Mall of Istanbul

Mall of Istanbul covers over 7 million square feet space. Besides the shopping choices, this one has a large theme park right inside! It's the first of its kind in Turkey. It has over 300 stores. Moreover, it has several performance centers, a gourmet(美食) center and a shopping center. It is also home to Turkey's biggest cinema center with 12 theaters.

21. In which mall are there some parts still under construction?

A. Iran Mall.

B. Central World.

C. South China Mall.

D. Mall of Istanbul.

22. What can you do in South China Mall?

A. Visit a 7. 1-million-square-foot boat.

B. Do exciting recreational activities on its roof.D. See models of other countries' typical scenes.

C. Shop in fifteen different foreign zones.

23. What makes Mall of Istanbul special in Turkey?

A. Its performance centers.C. Its biggest gourmet center.

B. Its large inside theme park.D. Its world's largest ice rink.

В

Twenty years ago, I spent three years in a high school of Fukushima as an assistant language teacher. The first thing I noticed there was what the students were wearing; dark, high-collared uniforms for the boys and sailor outfits for the girls. I was also astonished to learn that there were classes on Saturdays, year-round after-school sports and club practices, and many hours of study for university entrance exams. During the three years, I learned much about Japanese culture, and meanwhile, I tried to use my own school experiences to tell them about American school culture.

Growing up in the US, none of the schools I attended required uniforms. I don't even recall any serious restrictions of student dress other than some loosely enforced(强制执行) guidelines prohibiting T-shirts with inappropriate language. In junior high, I, a basketball boy, <u>relished</u> wearing shirts with logos(标识) that turned me into a walking billboard for my favorite basketball teams. That was really cool.

Another thing I shared with my students was about extra-curricular activities. In American schools, joining a sports team or other after-school clubs was purely optional. Actually, school sports teams often had tryouts, meaning only the best players were allowed to join the teams for some sports. Each sport also had a specific place on the calendar. Football at my high school was August through late November. Basketball was October to March and the rest of the year was the off-season. Most schools had cheerleaders and a band that performed during breaks in the game and at halftime to entertain the crowd. The cheerleaders and musicinas in the band

【高三1月・英语 第3页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018

D. Minded.



A. Imagined.

usually practiced year-round.

I explained these differences to my students in Fukushima through the overlap(重叠) of our common words in English and Japanese. When class ended, they'd bow and thank me for the sharing. Then they'd run around the room and spill into the hallway, talking and laughing with each other—a heartwarming sight and a sweet memory for me.

24. What about the Japanese high school surprised the author?

A. Its casual school uniforms. B. Its students' good behavior.

C. Its students' busy schedules. D. Its rich after-class activities.

25. Which of the following best explains the word "relished" underlined in paragraph 2?

B. Prohibited. 26. What did the author say about after-class activities in American schools?

A. Basketball seasons were all year round. B. Entering some sports teams was competitive.

C. Musicians in a band performed during games. D. Joining after-school clubs was totally enforced.

C. Enjoyed.

27. What is the author's purpose in writing the text?

A. To make American cultures well-known. B. To compare two kinds of teaching methods.

C. To urge students to be physically active. D. To tell his experiences in a foreign school.

C

"You're what you eat." When people say that, they mean a healthy diet can improve your health. But the opposite is also true. In fact, if you're in adolescence, eating junk(垃圾) food can harm your body and your brain.

Junk food affects adolescent brains in ways that damage their ability to think, learn and remember; it can also make it harder to control impulsive(冲动) behavior, says Amy Reichelt. It may even up a teen's risk of depression and anxiety, she notes. Reichelt is a brain and nutrition specialist at Canada's Western University in London, Ontario. Adolescents are more sensitive than any other age group to foods with much processed fat and sugar, she says.

She and two other researchers recently reviewed over 100 studies about how poor food choices can impact adolescent brains. They found that adolescent brains aren't yet fully formed. And that actually leads to three problems, says Reichelt. First, adolescent brains are still developing the ability to assess risks and control actions. Second, teen brains get more pleasure than adult brains do from eating junk food. Third, adolescent brains can be more easily influenced by their environment or diet, etc. Together, these all can combine to make junk food both hard to stay away from and extra bad for teen health.

Other researchers have also found links between brain health and what teenage kids eat. Felice Jacka, an expert in nutrition at Deakin University in Victoria, Australia, is one of them. She and her team interviewed over 2,000 11- to 14-year-olds living in London. Each answered questions about what they ate and how they felt mentally. The researchers then scored each kid's answers for signs of depression. Adolescents who ate the most junk food were nearly 50% more likely to show signs of depression. So teenagers should avoid junk food for the health of their brains, suggested the researchers.

28. What can eating junk food cause according to Reichelt?

C. Calmer behavior. D. Insensitivity to food. A. A poor memory. B. Too much nutrition.

29. Why is it difficult for adolescents to resist junk food?

B. Their brains are still immature. A. Their thoughts are consistent. C. They don't care about risks. D. They are more anxious in life.

【高三1月・英语 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601

9830



30. What were adolescents in Felice Jacka's study asked to do?

A. Evaluate others' answers.

B. Share workout routines.

C. Eat large amounts of junk food.

D. Report their diets and feelings.

31. What might be the best title for the text?

A. Junk Food Is Appealing to Adolescents

C. Junk Food Can Damage Adolescent Brains

B. Food Choices Are Vital for Adolescents

D. Adolescent Brains Are Shaped by Daily Food

D

A group of British student engineers is reinventing the wheel. Dealing with the problem of microplastics caused by car tires, they have created a special device that collects the special plastic particles(颗粒) called tire dust.

Most people know that cars are a big source of pollution by means of gas emissions(排放). However, the majority aren't aware that tires send out microplastic particles every time a vehicle accelerates, brakes or turns a corner on the road. Now, thanks to the invention by four talented students, this pollution can be reduced.

The device they designed is placed on the wheel to collect microplastics sent out from tires through the use of electrostatics(静电学). The first device alone collected around 60 percent of all airborne particles coming from tires, which means a significant reduction on the environmental influence.

A report by *Nature* shows that 34 percent of tire wear particles and 34 percent of brake wear particles end up in the world's oceans. This affects marine life, which in turn negatively influences the fish we eat. Another report by the *International Union for Conservation of Nature* suggests that tire dust has become an even bigger source of marine plastic pollution than plastic waste in many developing countries.

The design cleverly takes the tire dust and upcycles it. After the particles are captured by the innovative device, the group has many practical uses for it. Ink can be created from tire dust, and the microplastic particles can be used for 3D printing and even the production of new tires.

This device offers even more exciting possibilities as it provides real-time data on driving habits and environmental conditions, helping to calculate the rate of wear and how to improve it.

While it is not yet ready to be made in large numbers, the device is an excellent example of how technology and innovative thinking can protect the environment from pollution without people having to give up the comfort and convenience that driving offers.

32. What do most people fail to know about cars?

A. The air pollution resulting from cars.

C. The potential danger of gas emissions.

33. Why are the two reports mentioned in paragraph 4?

A. To show the harmful effect of tire dust.

C. To tell the influence of the new invention.

34. How does the group deal with the tire dust?

A. By allowing it to disappear naturally.

C. By employing high-tech to clear it.

35. What is the author's attitude towards the invention?

A. Worried.

B. Doubtful.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

B. The damage tires bring to public roads.

D. The serious pollution caused by tires.

B. To offer reasons for tire wear particles.

D. To stress the need for ocean protection.

B. By getting it reused in creative ways.

D. By collecting it for research on oceans.

C. Admiring. D. Ambiguous.

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Have you ever caught yourself doodling(徐鸦) during a work meeting and realized it actually made you feel calmer? Actually, creativity can positively influence mental health. That's why there's a whole profession

【高三1月・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



devoted to using art to help with mental health. <u>36</u>

Doodle. If you're feeling stressed, doodling can actually help you relax by distracting you while keeping your attention centered. You don't need to think about it a lot. __37__ You're releasing all of those thoughts that are bothering you.

Make affirmation(肯定) cards. Experts suggest writing or printing out some of your favorite sentences and gluing them on playing cards. __38__You can hang up a few affirmation cards around the house, pull a new one out every morning to focus on a positive thought or even keep one in your pocket during the day and look at it when you need a little moment of balance.

39 You know how looking at pictures from a favorite vacation can make you feel happy? Well, going through the action of drawing a place that makes you feel comfortable, relaxed and calm can bring back all of those feelings again. More importantly, it can help calm you in the moment.

Create a collage(拼贴画). 40 Then glue the pictures together on a piece of paper in a new way that expresses an idea inside of you or a feeling you want to relieve. You can also do a collage with just colored paper and just make it about shapes and lines and colors.

- A. Collect old magazines or pictures.
- B. Just relax your brain and let it go.
- C. Draw a picture of your favorite place.
- D. Art is the best way to improve mental health.
- E. Find an old magazine and cut out some pictures from it.
- F. If you're feeling anxious or sad, you can try some creative projects.
- G. They can be something even as simple as "Breathe" or "Take a moment".

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I love parties. The only thing I 41 is deciding on whom to invite. When I was in primary school, my mom would tell me the 42 number of friends I could invite and it was always a number too small for my 43.

Shannon was one of my friends, and she was nice but somewhat 44. She was picked on a lot. Whenever the kids 45 her, Shannon kept silent, but it made me feel sad.

One year, to celebrate my birthday, my mom told me I could have a party at home. I <u>46</u> for days deciding on whom to invite. Once I'd chosen all the <u>47</u>, I made the invitations and handed them out.

"Why did you invite Shannon?" asked one of my friends with <u>48</u>. She insisted I'd made a <u>49</u> and pressured me to tell Shannon not to come. However, I decided to tell Shannon <u>50</u> and let the invitations stay as <u>51</u>. On the day of my party, Shannon and my other friends came. <u>52</u>, nothing unpleasant happened and we had much <u>53</u> together.

Later, I was at my high-school twenty-year reunion when a woman walked up to me, saying, "Lindy, I'm so

54 you came tonight. You're the reason why I'm here."

"Oh?" I replied, not <u>55</u> her at first. She pointed to her nametag(名牌) that read, "Dr. Shannon Chatzky." We hugged and <u>56</u>. She became so slim and elegant!

Then she said to me, "Primary school was <u>57</u> for me. I hated to get up each morning, <u>58</u> that the ridicule(嘲笑) would come each day. But you <u>59</u> my days. I'll never forget you invited me to your party. That day I began to feel <u>60</u> and part of a group. I'm really grateful to you."

【高三1月・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw	咨询热线:	010-5601
-----------------	-------	----------

9830



41. A. remember	B. dislike	C. appreciate	D. avoid
42. A. maximum	B. satisfying	C. small	D. perfect
43. A. expense	B. title	C. order	D. list
44. A. aggressive	B. lazy	C. overweight	D. impolite
45. A. teased	B. betrayed	C. judged	D. followed
46. A. resisted	B. competed	C. relaxed	D. struggled
47. A. names	B. addresses	C. gifts	D. numbers
48. A. sympathy	B. pleasure	C. patience	D. anger
49. A. difference	B. mistake	C. compromise	D. change
50. A. everything	B. anything	C. nothing	D. something
51. A. reported	B. written	C. adjusted	D. discussed
52. A. Legally	B. Sadly	C. Fortunately	D. Naturally
53. A. fun	B. power	C. wisdom	D. confusion
54. A. sure	B. glad	C. nervous	D. shocked
55. A. answering	B. spotting	C. praising	D. recognizing
56. A. argued	B. swore	C. laughed	D. sighed
57. A. awful	B. smooth	C. colorful	D. bearable
58. A. announcing	B. fearing	C. hoping	D. predicting
59. A. took in	B. left out	C. broke down	D. lit up
60. A. rewarded	B. needed	C. accepted	D. hired
※一世 /世 1∧ よ豚 無よ	間に この 3年八 10 八、		

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

At the age of 21, Chris Nikic became the first person with Down syndrome(唐氏综合征) to complete the Ironman triathlon, which consisted of a 2.4-mile swim, a 112-mile bike ride and a 26.2-mile run. The very thought would be enough __61__(put) off those in the greatest physical condition. However, by completing __62_challenge in 14 minutes under the official cut-off time, this sporting hero set a Guinness World Record.

This 63 (impress) accomplishment was made possible thanks to the loving guidance of Nikic's father, Nik. While 64 (raise) Nikic, Nik was worried about his son's inactive lifestyle, thus giving him the task of becoming 1% 65 (fit) every day. And the first step 66 (achieve) with a single push-up.

Now, three years later, Nikic has gathered much <u>67</u> (strong) and determination to really push his body to the limits. Considering those with Down syndrome have to fight varying physical and learning disabilities, Nikic's accomplishment is another example of <u>68</u> people with this condition overcome barriers and achieve success. The key for him is resilience(初性).

Nikic isn't stopping there. He has set new goals for 2021, including the plan to participate 69 the special Olympics in Orlando, Florida in 2022. Undoubtedly, with his family, friends and followers by his side, Nikic 70 (continue) to set new records.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(\),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

【高三1月・英语 第7页(共8页)】

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Dear Mary,

I'm happy to know you are going to join in the Chinese Poetry Recitation Contest to be holding in your school. The fact that you are so interest in Chinese culture really make me delighted. Now I'd like to offer you some practical tip.

Firstly, you should have better understanding of what you are going to read. Secondly, to correct your pronunciation by listening to CCTV hosts or hostesses careful because they speak standard Chinese. What's more, it is a good idea of you to visit your Chinese friends and communicate with them as often as possible, who can also improve your spoken Chinese.

I hope that your advice can be helpful. Good luck!

Yours, Li Hua

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是某国际学校的学生会主席,你校将举办元旦晚会(New Year's Eve Gala)。请你写一则通知,内容包括:

- 1. 举办晚会的目的;
- 2. 请各班准备节目;
- 3. 报名时间和地点。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

©		

【高三1月・英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

W. Oh my God! My car broke down, and I have to meet my aunt at the railway station before noon,

M: You are lucky, I can drop you off on my way,

(Text 2)

M: It's a perfect day for a picnic, isn't it?

W. It sure is! There isn't a piece of cloud in the sky, and the wind is keeping it nice and cool,

(Text 3)

W: Did you hear that Mr. Peterson is coming next week, Gordon?

M: Yes, so I called all the department heads to my office this morning. We need to give him reports on our program,

(Text 4)

W. I got admitted to Harvard University,

M: I'm very happy for you, Have you told it to our teacher?

W: Not yet. I will give him a pleasant surprise,

(Text 5)

W: Haven't seen you for ages! Where have you been?

M: In hospital, I was badly ill. The doctor gave me an operation, I left the hospital ahead of time and had to stay here in the library to make up the missed lessons,

(Text 6)

M: Let's go and have lunch together,

W. OK

M: By the way, I'm thinking of going to New Zealand around Christmas for three weeks, It's such a beautiful country, I've never been there before,

W: Have you booked the flight?

M: Not yet, I am planning to book my flight in two weeks' time,

W: Book your flight right now,

M: Why?

W: Because the longer you leave it, the more expensive it will be. As a matter of fact, the prices may double at Christmas time. New Zealanders usually go home for Christmas.

M: Then I'm going to book my flight tomorrow morning,

(Text 7)

W: Nelly's birthday is coming. This year I want to buy a small plant for her. I think it would be an unusual and lasting present,

M. But you should have known that Nelly is absolutely hopeless with plants. The poor plants she kept all died. Nelly felt really sad

W: I really don't know that, What should I buy her on earth?

M: Though she doesn't like growing flowers, she likes flowers,

W: You mean I buy some flowers for her? That is very ordinary,

M: No, You can buy her a monthly flower card online, So she can receive a bunch of flowers every month,

W: Sounds good, I'll do it at once. Can I use your computer now?

(Tet/8)

W: Hi, Tom. You look worried. What's wrong?

 $M_{\scriptscriptstyle 2}$ Hi, Daisy. I am looking for the pet cat. Have you seen him?

W. Er, before I left the room, I saw him sleeping on the desk beside the window.

 $M_{\rm t}$ And when I came in a few minutes ago, I saw him playing in the kitchen, but now he's missing.

W. Well, Tom, I'm sure he's around here somewhere. Let's try to think of where he might have gone.

M: Could he be in the garage? He likes to sleep there,

W: I remember seeing him playing with our neighbor Jane's dog in her garden, And...

【高三1月•英语参考答案 第1页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



- M: Yeah. He likes playing with that dog, and sometimes with her white cat,
- W: OK, Let's go and see if he is there!

(Text 9)

- W: Hello, Bruce, I heard that you lived in Beijing for quite a while,
- M. That's right, Tracy. I lived there for about six years while I did my Master's and Doctor's degrees. Why do you ask?
- W. Well, I am flying to Beijing for a job interview next Friday. I will have several free days, so I plan to go out and see the city.

 Where do you think I should go?
- M: Wow, I admire you. Going so far from London for a job interview? Well, there are many places that are worth visiting, such as the Forbidden City, the Temple of Heaven, the Summer Palace, and Tian'anmen Square. Oh, yes! Don't forget to plan a day at the Great Wall. That's something visitors should never miss!
- W. Sounds great! I can't wait to go!
- M: Is your sister Diana going with you?
- W: No, she is going to Brazil on business next Thursday. She'll be there for about six days,

(Text 10)

W. Nowadays, there is a heated discussion: Which is worthwhile, being a full-time worker or a stay-at-home mom? Some of our listeners, three moms from different countries, share their opinions. Catherine is from China. She loves being a stay-at-home mom. Two years ago, at the beginning it was truly rough for her from being a sales manager to staying at home. Yet, she did not want her child to grow up with both parents at work. Now, her daughter is soon to be 3 years old. It's not for everyone but it is very rewarding in the long term. Sassy, a Canadian mom, thinks taking care of children is a temporary job, and children will grow up and leave. She realizes that women do not want to be dependent on anyone for basic food, clothes and shelter. It has been hard to work and take care of her kids but she makes it work. Cynthia comes from the US. Some days she thinks women shouldn't give up on their careers. And some days she longs for the lives staying at home or at least work part-time. She's the only one that supports the family, so she has no choice.

参考答案

1~5 ABBCA 6~10 BCACA 11~15 BCCBB 16~20 ACACB

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了四个世界上最大的购物中心。

- 21. A 细节理解题。根据 Iran Mall 中"While the already finished areas of Iran Mall come together to make this mall the biggest in the world, some parts are still being built,"可知, Iran Mall 的有些部分还在建设中。
- 22. D 细节理解题。根据 South China Mall 中"It includes seven different zones that are designed to be like important cities around the world. One zone includes a model Arc de Triomphe(凯旋门) like the one in Paris,and another with gondolas(long and narrow boats) in Venice, "可知,在 South China Mall 可以看到一些其他国家的典型景观模型。
- 23. B 细节理解题。根据 Mall of Istanbul 中"Besides the shopping choices, this one has a large theme park right inside! It's the first of its kind in Turkey."可知, Mall of Istanbul 在土耳其很特别是因为它在土耳其是第一个内部设有大型主题公园的购物中心。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。作者讲述了自己在日本一所中学任教的时候所接触到的日本的校园文化及他通过自己的经历给学生介绍的美国的校园文化的故事。

- 24.C 细节理解题。根据第一段"I was also astonished to learn that there were classes on Saturdays, year-round after-school sports and club practices, and many hours of study for university entrance exams."可知,日本中学生忙碌的校园生活让作者感到意外。
- 25. C 词义猜测题。根据第二段"In junior high, I, a basketball boy, <u>relished</u> wearing shirts with logos(标识) that turned me into a walking billboard for my favorite basketball teams. That was really cool,"可知,初中时候的作者是一个爱好篮球的男孩,他<u>喜欢</u>穿一些有标识的衬衫,那些衬衫就像为他最爱的篮球队打广告的行走的广告牌;作者认为那样很酷。由此可推断,画线词的意思与Enjoyed 的意思最为接近。
- 26. B 推理判断题。根据第三段"Actually, school sports teams often had tryouts, meaning only the best players were allowed to join the team for some sports."可推断,在美国的学校里,加入一些运动队是需要竞争的。
- 27.D 写作意图题。通读全文、尤其是最后一段可推断,作者写作的目的是回忆自己在日本一所中学任教的时候所接触到的日本的校园文化及他通过自己的经历给学生介绍的美国的校园文化的故事。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。研究发现,垃圾食品会损害青少年的大脑,而青少年难以抗拒垃圾食品的原因是大脑发育不成熟。

28. A 细节理解题。根据第二段"Junk food affects adolescent brains in ways that damage their ability to think, learn and remember; it can also make it harder to control impulsive(冲动) behavior, says Amy Reichelt, "可知, Reichelt 认为吃垃圾盒品可能会导致记

【高三1月•英语参考答案 第2页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



忆力减退。

- 29. B 细节理解题。根据第三段"They found that adolescent brains aren't yet fully formed. And that actually leads to three problems..."及"Together, these all can combine to make junk food both hard to stay away from and extra bad for teen health."可知,青少年难以抗拒垃圾食物是因为他们的大脑发育尚未成熟。
- 30.D 细节理解题。根据最后一段"Each answered questions about what they are and how they felt mentally."可知,参与 Felice Jacka 的研究的青少年被要求说出他们的日常饮食和感受。
- 31.C 标题判断题。通读全文、尤其是文章第一段"In fact, if you're in adolescence, eating junk(垃圾) food can harm your body and your brain, "可知,本文旨在说明垃圾食品会损害青少年的大脑。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。英国一些学生工程师研究出了新的装置,一旦投入使用,将减少轮胎产生的微塑料颗粒对环境的污染。

- 32.D 推理判断题。根据第二段"However, the majority aren't aware that tires send out microplastic particles every time a vehicle accelerates, brakes or turns a corner on the road."可推断,多数人没有意识到汽车轮胎造成的严重污染。
- 33. A 推理判断题。根据第四段的两个报告可知,轮胎产生的微塑料颗粒多数进入海洋,造成严重的海洋塑料污染。由此可推断,这两个报告主要是表明"轮胎灰尘"(即轮胎产生的微塑料颗粒)带来的有害影响。
- 34. B 细节理解题。根据第五段"... the group has many practical uses for it. Ink can be created from tire dust, and the microplastic particles can be used for 3D printing and even the production of new tires."可知,发明该设备的一行人会使用创新方式让轮胎产生的微塑料颗粒得以重新利用。
- 35.C 观点态度题。根据最后一段"... the device is an excellent example of how technology and innovative thinking can protect the environment from pollution without people having to give up the comfort and convenience that driving offers."可推断,作者对该发明持"赞赏的"态度。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了几种改善精神健康的"艺术性"方法。

- 36. F 根据空前"Actually, creativity can positively influence mental health. That's why there's a whole profession devoted to using art to help with mental health."及空后提到了几种具有创造性的改善精神健康的方法可知。F 项"如果你现在感到焦虑或是难过,你可以尝试做一些具有创造性的事情"符合。
- 37. B 根据空前"You don't need to think about it a lot,"及空后"You're releasing all of those thoughts that are bothering you,"可知,B项"你只需要让大脑放松,任思绪放飞"符合。
- 38.G 根据空前"Experts suggest writing or printing out some of your favorite sentences and gluing them on playing cards,"可知,G 项"它们可能是一些简单的像'呼吸'或'花一些时间'这样的句子"符合。
- 39.C 根据空后的内容、尤其是 pictures from a favorite vacation 及 going through the action of drawing a place 可知,C项"画出你最喜欢的地方"符合。
- 40. E 根据空后"Then glue the pictures together on a piece of paper in a new way that expresses an idea inside of you or a feeling you want to relieve."可知,E项"找一本旧杂志并从上面剪下一些图片"符合。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。作者过生日的时候邀请一个平常在学校经常被取笑的同学一起过生日。二十年过去了,在同学聚会上两人又相遇,那位同学向作者表示了诚挚的感谢。

- 41.B "我"唯一不喜欢(dislike)的事情是决定邀请准。
- 42. A 当"我"还在上小学的时候,妈妈会告诉"我"可以邀请的朋友的最大(maximum)数量,这个数字相对于"我"想要邀请的朋友清单(list)来说总是太小了。
- 43.D 见上题解析。
- 44.C Shannon 是"我"的一位朋友,她为人很好,但是有点超重(overweight)。
- 45. A 每当其他孩子嘲笑(teased)Shannon的时候,她总是保持沉默,但是那令"我"感到难过。
- 46.D "我"因为思考邀请的人而挣扎了(struggled)好几天。
- 47. A "我"选好了邀请的人员(names)后就开始写请柬并把请柬分发出去了。
- 48.D "我"的一位朋友生气(anger)地问道:"你为什么邀请了 Shannon?"
- 49.B 她坚持认为"我"犯了一个错误(mistake)。
- 50.C 然而,"我"决定什么也不(nothing)告诉 Shannon 并且让清柬保持"我"原来写的(written)那样。
- 51.B 见上题解析。
- 52.C 幸运的是(Fortunately),那天没有发生任何不愉快的事情,"我"们一起玩得很开心(fun)。
- 53.A 见上题解析。
- 54.B "Lindy, 我很高兴(glad) 你今晚能来。"

【高三1月•英语参考答案 第3页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 55.D "我"刚开始没有认出(recognizing)她。
- 56.C "我"们相拥在一起并开怀大笑(laughed)。
- 57.A "小学生活对我来说是很糟糕的(awful)。"
- 58.B "我每天都不想起床,每天都会害怕(fearing)被嘲笑。"
- 59.D "但是你照亮了(lit up)我的生活。"
- 60.C "在你生日派对的那一天,我开始感到自己被接纳了(accepted)并且成为一个团体的一员。"

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了患有唐氏综合征却完成铁人三项的 Chris Nikic 的事迹。

- 61. to put 考查非谓语动词。"be+enough+to do"意为"足以做某事",为固定用法。
- 62.the 考查冠词,此处特指前文提到的the Ironman triathlon,即铁人三项比赛,故用定冠词the,
- 63. impressive 考查词形转换。此处用所给动词的形容词修饰空后的名词 accomplishment。
- 64. raising 考查非谓语动词。分析句子成分可知,此处用所给动词的非谓语形式,逻辑主语 Nik 与动词 raise 存在逻辑上的主谓关系,故此处用所给动词的现在分词; While raising Nikic 是状语从句 While he was raising Nikic 的省略。
- 65. fitter 考查形容词的比较级。此处意为"每天比前—天要更健壮 1%",故此处用所给形容词的比较级。
- 66. was achieved 考查动词的时态和语态。分析句子成分可知,该空是谓语部分;根据本段的叙述可知,此处用一般过去时,又因为 achieve 和主语 the first step 是被动关系,故此处用一般过去时的被动语态。
- 67. strength 考查词形转换。根据空前的修饰词 much 及并列词 determination 可知,此处用所给形容词的名词。
- 68. how 考查名词性从句。分析句子结构可知,该空引导的是一个宾语从句,从句句意完整,根据空后的句子可知,本句的句意为 "Nikic 的成就是唐氏综合征患者如何克服阻碍并获得成功的又一例子"。故此处用连接副词 how。
- 69. in 考查介词。participate in 意为"参加",为固定搭配。
- 70. will continue 考查动词的时态。根据最后一段的叙述可知,该空所在句是对未来的展望,故用一般将来时。

短文改错

Dear Mary,

I'm happy to know you are going to join in the Chinese Poetry Recitation Contest to be holding in your school. The fact that you

are so interest in Chinese culture really make me delighted. Now I'd like to offer you some practical tip.
interested makes tips

Firstly, you should have A better understanding of what you are going to read. Secondly, 🗽 correct your pronunciation by

listening to CCTV hosts or hostesses careful because they speak standard Chinese. What's more, it is a good idea of you to visit your carefully

Chinese friends and communicate with them as often as possible, who can also improve your spoken Chinese,

I hope that your advice can be helpful, Good luck!

Yours,

Li Hua

书面表达

One possible version:

NOTICE

To celebrate the coming New Year and relieve students from pressure from studies, our school is going to hold the annual New Year's Eve Gala, Therefore, some preparations should be made,

Each class is expected to prepare a wonderful performance for the gala, which should uniquely represent the whole class. Students in the class should devote themselves to preparing the performance together.

To sign up for the performance, the monitor of each class should come to the office of the Students' Union between 3:00 pm and 5:00 pm on weekdays. Please bear in mind that the deadline is December 6, 2020.

the Students' Union

December 1, 2020

【高三1月·英语参考答案 第4页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830



关于我们

自主选拔在线(原自主招生在线)创办于2014年,历史可追溯至2008年,隶属北京太星网络科技有限公司,是专注于**中国拔尖人才培养**的升学咨询在线服务平台。主营业务涵盖:新高考、学科竞赛、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、高中生涯规划、志愿填报等。

自主选拔在线旗下拥有网站门户、微信公众平台等全媒体矩阵生态平台。平台活跃用户达百万量级,网站年度流量超 1 亿量级。用户群体涵盖全国 31 省市,全国超 95%以上的重点中学老师、家长及考生,更有许多重点高校招办老师关注,行业影响力首屈一指。

自主选拔在线平台一直秉承 " 专业、专注、有态度 " 的创办理念,不断探索 "K12 教育+互联网+大数据" 的运营模式,尝试基于大数据理论为广大中学和家长提供中学拔尖人才培养咨询服务,为广大高校、中学和教科研单位提供"衔接和桥梁纽带"作用。

平台自创办以来,为众多重点大学发现和推荐优秀生源,和全国数百所重点中学达成深度战略合作,累计举办线上线下升学公益讲座干余场,直接或间接帮助数百万考生顺利通过强基计划(自主招生)、综合评价和高考,进入理想大学,在家长、考生、中学和社会各界具有广泛的口碑影响力,2019 年荣获央广网"年度口碑影响力在线教育品牌"。

未来,自主选拔在线将立足于全国新高考改革,全面整合高校、中学及教育机构等资源,依托在线教育模式, 致力于打造更加全面、专业的**新高考拔尖人才培养**服务平台。

XX N W





Q 自主选拔在线

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601

9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018